LHNS General Meeting December 4, 2012

The meeting was held at the Community Centre and started at 7:05 PM with Duncan Moore (VP) as

chair.

1) Welcome/ Agenda

Moved – Tina Letham, 2nd Blaine Carson that the Agenda be accepted with “air Soft Gun Targets” added to 3) Business Arising - carried

2) Minutes of Nov.6th General Meeting  Moved – John Henderson, 2nd Jan Naylor that the minutes of Nov.6,2012 General Meeting be accepted.– carried

3) Business Arising:

Canine Trail. - Nov.26/12 executive meeting “At this time, the executive does not support any of the 3 

proposals presented at the Nov.6th General Meeting for extending the Dog Trail. The executive supports continued use of the present dog trail through the 2012/2013 season.” The executive will continue to explore ways to develop a dog Trail which does meet the criteria recommended by the Dog Committee.

Purchase of pole saws referred to next executive meeting

Air soft gun targets – “Executive would entertain a proposal for a dedicated biathalon range with proper

supervision and instruction which meets CCBC standards.

4) Treasurer’s Report: – Allan Bahen presented his report including proposed 2012/2013 budget. 

Moved John Pagdin, 2nd Roy Decker that Treasurer’s report be accepted. – carried. Treasurer’s report is

attached

5) Membership Report – About 600 members with125 Jackrabbits, 70 racing team and 6 Challenge

group

6) Committee Reports:

Track setting –Blaine Trails in good shape awaiting snow. Tolko logging has about 150 loads which will come out through Moon Walk. Panorama connector being put in by John Thielman. $1000 has been

contributed by BC government (Ken Gibson) for this work.

Chalet - A new stove and chimney have been installed on Dec. 3rd  Many volunteers helped with the installation done by Robert Babakaiff of ARRO Wood Heat Services. The stove was provided by Salmon Arm Fireplace, Concorde Distributing and Enviro(Sherwood Industries) a donation of $1100. The total cost to us is under $1900. The heating system certainly meets insurance requirements now. The old chalet stove is now at Cec’s cabin.

A basement cupboard has been constructed by Roy Decker and John Pagdin for storing jackrabbit

equipment.

Snow shoe trails Clint Smith –trails are in good condition

Safety committee – meeting Dec.6th

7) Programs

Jackrabbits - 126 children registered. We have enough leaders. Will start Dec.15th.

Junior Racing team - Abbi May reported racers have already been quite active. 68 were at training camp at Sovereign Lake last weekend. First race is next weekend.

Challenge Group –no report

8) Events

Santa Cruise – postponed to Dec.16

Lantern Ski Dec.27

Fun Race Dec.30th

RKS Loppet Jan.19th

Pirate Loppet Jan.25th

John Thielman may organize a second Lantern Ski

Fun day date to be determined

9)New Business - Clint Smith urged everyone to check the web site. There are new features

10) Marcia moved we adjourn

Acting secretary

John Henderson 

